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Dear True Mother, 

 

We send warm greetings from all the members of the Strategic Growth church in Alajuela, Costa Rica. I 

would like to report on the family witnessing, restoration of inactive members, and Single Blessing 

candidate of Alajuela Church. I hope this letter will be able to give you some strength. 

 

First of all, I am pleased to report that five new guests have been attending Sunday services. They are the 

family members of a church member. This is the result of visiting their house every 15 days and 

constantly educating them on the Divine Principle. 

 

They are the father, mother, brother, nephew, and niece of a church member, and they accept and are 

interested in all the educational content we have presented. The parents of this member expressed their 

desire to receive the Holy Blessing in April 2024. Therefore, we are preparing for the Blessing education 

and all the internal and external conditions to be completed. 

 

Among the five witnessing guests, the 15-year-old niece has been interested in Korean culture since she 

was a child and is currently studying Korean. She says that traveling to Korea is her dream. The positive 

influence of the Korean Hallyu Wave has made it possible for her to naturally accept the fact that True 

Parents are on earth and were born in Korea. We will continue to educate and guide her so that she can 

participate in the 7-day Youth Workshop to be held nationwide this month. 

 

Next, I would like to report on the restoration of inactive members, and Single Blessing candidates. 

 

As a result of working together with the church members, three inactive Blessed families have returned 

and are attending Sunday services regularly. In addition, the Alajueula Church has one candidate for the 

Single Blessing. We are continuously supporting this young man so that he can go through the matching 

process smoothly and receive the Blessing in April this year. 

 

The members of the Alajuela Church are offering sincere devotions with the heart of hoping to unite with 

True Mother for the sake of the Will. We are mainly focusing on finding the people prepared by Heavenly 

Parent and witnessing to family, colleagues, and friends through offering Cheon Shim Won devotion in 

the church and especially within the family. We will continue to confidently witness those closest to us 

with True Love. 

 

We will work with the desire to offer greater joy as true filial sons and daughters for the Entrance 

Ceremony of the Cheon Il Sanctum in the Cheon Won Gung, and we are determined to report more 

hopeful results to True Mother next month. True Mother, we love you! 


